REPORT OF THE ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND ZONING

COMMITTEE OF ANC 6A 

August 28, 2007 

Present: Commissioners David Holmes
Resident Members Drew Ronneberg, Linda Whitted, Heather Scott, Rich Luna, Queen Laney, Annie Swingen, Jeff Fletcher
Drew Ronneberg chaired the meeting. 

Community Comments

None
Status Reports

200H (Dreyfus Development). Drew Ronneberg reported that representatives from ANC 6A, ANC

6C, SPNA, CHRS and the residents of Square 752 were continuing the mediation with the Dreyfus architect.
H Street Overlay PUD/upzoning Text Amendment. Drew Ronneberg reported the setdown hearing date has not been announced but that OP was likely not to support the text amendment.
Vacant Properties. Several people reported that properties targeted by the Vacant Property Taskforce appear to have been “spruced up” after receiving letters from the group. 
Historic District Expansion/Creation. Annie Swingen described the work she had done to understand the process of historic district surveying and designation.  She asked how we should collaborate with 6C on applying for grant money and for making a nomination.  Drew Ronneberg thought that 6C wouldn’t be interested in applying for joint grants because all of the money to survey the area between 2nd and 8th south of H would come from the Dreyfus PUD.  However, it would be worthwhile to work with 6C on a potential nomination.

Fast Food Restaurant Appeal – 1016 H St. NE. Drew Ronneberg reported DCRA issued Tropicana Eateries a new building permit that removed references to a fast-food restaurant.
NCRC RFP for 1113-1117 H St NE. Drew Ronneberg reported that there were two proposals submitted to this RFP and that  the proposals would be presented at a public meeting on Sept. 12th. 
Old Business

None
Vacant Properties
Neither Mr. Allen Smith nor any DCRA representative was present at the meeting.

1016 H St. NE

DCRA issued building permit #109404 for 1016 H St. NE that allowed Tropicana Eateries to “renovate existing building to accommodate a restaurant”; thus corrected the error in the original building permit for renovations for a fast-food restaurant.  Drew Ronneberg said that in order to continue the appeal, ANC 6A would have to prove that the establishment met the zoning code’s current definition of a fast-food restaurant. This means that ANC would have to show that more than 10% of the customer accessible floor area was for queuing area or that 60% of the food was prepared before the customer placed an order.  Dr. Ronneberg thought meeting these standards would be very difficult, especially since ANC 6A lost the Cluck-U case.  Rich Luna agreed.  In light of DCRA’s action, Dr. Ronneberg thought that ANC 6A should withdraw its appeal.

Recommendation: The committee unanimously recommends that ANC 6A withdraw its BZA appeal for 1016 H St. NE.
1001 D St. NE

Because the applicant requested the case before the Public Space Commission be continued until October, this public space application will be handled by the Transportation and Public Space Committee.

1309-1311 H St. NE

The owner of these properties applied for raze permits to demolish their structures.  Whereas 1309 H St. NE is a 1 story non-descript structure, 1311 H St. NE would qualify as historic but currently exists in a dilapidated state.  Drew Ronneberg told the committee that it is unlikely that the ANC could successfully nominate the structure as a historic landmark given the fact that Richard  Layman was unsuccessful in nominating 819 and 821 7th St. NE to avoid demolition.  He suggested that the committee recommend that the ANC write a  letter to the owner asking that the building be preserved and refurbished.  In addition, he suggested that the owner be informed that the H Street Overlay granted an additional 0.5 FAR bonus to buildings which preserved the pre-1958 facades.  David Holmes suggested that the letter mention Federal Rehabilitation Tax Credits and Annie Swingen thought that it should also mention the L’Enfant Trust façade easement and the New Market Tax Credit.

Recommendation: The committee unanimously recommends that ANC 6A write a letter to the owner of 1309-1311 H St. NE asking that the building be preserved and renovated and point out various zoning and tax incentives that would make preserving the building more cost effective.

ED&Z Committee Roles and Responsibilities

Drew Ronneberg said that he had more responsibilities at work and would have less time to devote to ANC matters.  He thought that in order for the committee to become a more effective body, each committee member should have ownership over issues of interest.  After some discussion, it was decided that the committee members would have the following responsibilities:

Drew Ronneberg: Zoning

Annie Swingen: Historic Districts

Heather Scott: Vacant Properties

Jeff Fletcher: Correspondences (As Needed)

Rich Luna: Economic Tax Incentives, Legislation

Queen Laney: SMD Captains

Linda Whitted: Minutes

Next Scheduled ED&Z Committee Meeting: 

Tuesday, September, 2007 

7-9 PM 

640 10th Street, NE 

2nd Floor - Sherwood Recreation Center
